June 21, 2016

Dear Fr. Demetri and our St. Nicholas Parish Family,

This summer, we will have the rare opportunity and privilege to participate in a Youth Mission Trip to Tijuana, Mexico to participate in a home building work trip with Project Mexico & St. Innocent Orphanage. During this trip, our primary goal will be to help construct a home for a needy family in Tijuana. We will also have the opportunity to spend time with the local people, sharing our faith. The trip, which will take place between the dates of July 14-21, is sponsored by the Greek Orthodox Metropolis of Boston and one of our local parishes.

In order for us to participate in the mission trip, we will need both your spiritual and financial support. Please keep us in your prayers as we prepare for the mission, as well as while we are there. We will need to raise \$2,500 each (\$5,000 combined) which will pay for our transportation, food and lodging, supplies, and building materials needed for the construction of the house which we will build.

Would you prayerfully consider helping to support this endeavor to serve those in need in Mexico? If you generously choose to support our work mission trip, checks should be made payable to *Metropolis of Boston*. Please write *Youth Mission Mexico Trip* on the memo line of the check.

We have enclosed a self-addressed return envelope for your convenience, as well as some information on Project Mexico & St. Innocent Orphanage. Their web site is www.projectmexico.org. Anything you can contribute in support of this important ministry of hope will be greatly appreciated.

We thank you for your prayers and for any financial help you might be able to offer. When we return, we would like to share our experiences with you. Thank you for your support!

With much love, appreciation and thankfulness,

Maria and Katerinas Thank you goys!

Maria and Katerina Barbas

You can learn more about Project Mexico by visiting: www.projectmexico.org